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Before deciding to submit this application, I first reached out to outgoing Alder Kristin Slack and then to three 
previous District 19 Alders. I met with each of them in person to ask for their thoughts and to get a sense of whether 
or not my skill set would make me effective and useful in this role. As a result of these discussions, I decided to 
submit my application for this position. 
 
I am aware that the responsibilities of Madison’s Alders are both numerous and complicated. However, I believe that 
I can get up to speed very quickly. In addition to my discussions with District 19 Alders, I have already spent 
considerable time watching the online recordings of past Common Council meetings on Madison’s City Channel.  
 
I believe strongly that I can also be an extremely effective advocate for social initiatives in Madison in ways which 
may not be intuitive at first glance. I am a middle aged, Caucasian male, which in Wisconsin means I sit squarely in 
the majority. However, for much of my adult life I lived in countries where I was very much an outsider. There have 
been many, many instances where I was refused service by shop keepers, or I was over charged by businesses or I 
was publicly insulted by strangers simply due to the way I look, the way I talk or where I am from. Now that I am 
back in Wisconsin, I believe I am in a very strong position to help persuade the majority about the importance of 
preventing discrimination while engaging with diverse communities to help make this happen.  
 
I have longstanding ties and commitment to Madison and to this District. I reside at 5030 Lake Mendota Drive in 
Spring Harbor, the same address where I lived during high school. My parents, grandparents and great 
grandparents all lived in this neighborhood. Residents throughout District 19 can expect that I will be attentive and 
responsive to their concerns. Likewise, I also believe that I can expect substantial local support in District 19 behind 
my efforts to be a productive Alder.  
 
It is not currently my intention to run for Alder in 2025, but I will commit to remaining open minded. When I saw this 
vacancy open up, I viewed it as a call to service into a position where I know I can be extremely helpful to the 
Common Council. To this end, I am eager to put in the time and energy to play a helpful and supportive role. Thank 
you again for considering my application  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Richard Pearson 
 
(In case of formatting issues, I have also attached a copy of this application in pdf format) 




